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We thank Drs Hayden and Neylon for their reply on what is arguably the most important of 

all subjects.  

The climate crisis is not just one of the biggest threats to global health of the 21st century, it 

is the biggest1. A medical publication in 2023 that describes a therapy which directly results 

in the release of a super potent greenhouse gas into the atmosphere should acknowledge 

the severe detrimental effects this has on our environment.  

The argument that small changes makes little difference is one of the greatest barriers to 

positive action on climate change. Multiple small changes will be required across the entire 

healthcare service if we are to achieve our emissions targets and create a sustainable 

healthcare service that the children of today can benefit from in the future. Every 

percentage, every fraction of a percentage matters.  

The College of Anaesthesiologists of Ireland’s (CAI) data indicate that the number of 

departments of anaesthesia using desflurane in Ireland has declined in the past few years. 

The CAI has recently published guidance urging its members and fellows to transition from 

using desflurane to more sustainable anaesthetic techniques2. We hope other Irish faculties 

and colleges will contribute to reducing Ireland’s carbon footprint by examining the 

footprint of their own specialties and taking action to reduce it. If the established 

postgraduate medical education and supervisory bodies don’t do this then who will?  

We would strongly welcome the introduction of the first mobile nitrous oxide destruction 

unit in Ireland by Drs Hayden and Neylon and are very happy to assist and support this in 

any way we can – we need to find solutions together.  

Children are especially vulnerable to the changes brought by climate change3, particularly in 

developing countries4. We are unaware of published suggestions by our group to remove 

Entonox as an analgesic alternative in any setting, but we would emphasise low carbon 

alternatives such as methoxyflurane. Lastly, while it is certainly socially and medically 

unacceptable to ignore the suffering of children in our immediate vicinity, the bigger picture 

cannot be ignored. 
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